RUSSIAN FEDERATION - MEASURE AFFECTING IMPORT OF UKRAINIAN WALLPAPER
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COMMITTEE ON TECHNICAL BARRIERS TO TRADE 
OF 9 - 10 MARCH 2016


Thank you, Madam Chair,

Ukraine would like to reiterate its concern regarding the ban on import of Ukrainian wallpaper to the Russian Federation.
The Russian Federation stated that the products were incompliant with Russian sanitary and hygienic technical regulations for emission of formaldehyde and styrene.
The measure was applied in a non-transparent and unpredictable manner as neither any justification was expressed, nor references to results of examinations or tests provided in order to proof the alleged inconsistency of the products with the requirements in the technical regulations of the Russian Federation.
For the second time, Ukraine would like to emphasize that the ban affected 80 % of Ukrainian wallpaper producers, having for many years exported more than 70 % of their production to the market of the Russian Federation.
Moreover, Ukrainian producers have provided the Russian authority (Rospotrebnadzor) with all necessary documents and results of the tests carried out in Russian and Ukrainian laboratories accredited by the Russian Federation accreditation body. This body had confirmed the compliance with relevant technical regulations, including the requirements for compounds emission such as formaldehyde and styrene.
Ukraine believes that the import ban on wallpapers is a discriminatory measure, treating Ukrainian products less favourable than like products of national origin as well as like products originating from other countries. The measure is not justified and creates an unnecessary obstacle to trade. Thus, this measure is inconsistent with provisions of the Articles 2.1, 2.2 and 5.1 of the TBT Agreement.
Ukraine requests the Russian Federation to provide official detailed clarification and justification of the measure and its compliance with the provisions of the TBT Agreement.
Unfortunately, the letter had received from Rospotrebnadzor, in which there are no test reports, which would indeed confirm the discrepancy safety wallpaper set the requirements of the Russian Federation.
Test reports have not been provided either by the Ukrainian authorities and also manufacturer, which makes it not possible to take, if necessary, corrective action.
Ukraine calls upon the Russian Federation to immediately lift this trade ban and to bring the governmental measure in line with the TBT Agreement and commitments signed by the Russian Federation at accession.

Thank you, Madam Chair.
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